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Reynolds, Mark A

To: Reynolds, Mark A
Subject: PI-CIS status update

Dear Provider,  
 
1. If you have a claim with dates of service prior to 3/1/2012, which have denied because of no CDC on 
file, OHCA has notified us that you may submit those for re-processing. However, CDCs should be 
reported for all appropriate points in time, including admission (CDC 23), treatment plan update (CDC 
42) and discharge, even though those points in time might be prior to 3/1/2012. Although the system 
will allow you to bill services prior to 3/1/2012 without a CDC, the requirement that a CDC be 
submitted continues to be a requirement. For a list of claims that have paid without an active CDC in 
place, please go to PICIS and run the report titled “Claims Paid with No CDC on/after 9/26/2011.” 
Please remember, the report is only updated once a week.  
 
2. The newest report available in PICIS is titled “Demographics - Admission: No Service Check.” This 
report shows you the number of admission by each data element on the CDC. This report can quickly 
show you how many admission you have reported by gender, age group, living situation, presenting 
problem, etc. You can see an example by clicking on the following link: 
http://www.odmhsas.org/DSS_DEMO_Admits_NoSvcCheck_mr.pdf.  
 
3. Don’t forget to register for the OHCA Spring Training. Information and registration is available at 
http://www.okhca.org/xTraining.aspx. Durant, OK will be the first stop on April 12 followed by: Enid, 
May 9; Oklahoma City, May 16–17; and, conclude in Tulsa, May 22–23.  
 
Thanks,  
 
Mark A. Reynolds, Ed.D.  
Director of Decision Support Services  
Oklahoma Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services 


